
TENNESSEE REGULATORY AUTHORITY 

VIA E-MAIL and U.S. MAIL 

March 19, 2014 

Ms. Patricia D. Childers 
Vice President, Rates & Regulatory Affairs 
KY/Mid-States Division 
Atmos Energy Corporation 
810 Crescent Centre Drive, Suite 600 
Franklin, TN 37067-6226 

502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

RE: Docket No. 14-00022, Petition for Approval of Contract Meter Reading 
heightened Procedures Within the State of Tennessee. 

Dear Ms. Childers: 

In order for the Authority to evaluate this Petition in a timely manner, please provide 
responses to the attached TRA First Data Request no later than 2:00 p.m. March 24, 
2014. In accordance with TRA rules submit either (1) original and thirteen written copies 
of your response or (1) original and four written copies and an electronic version. Should 
you have any questions or need clarification regarding any requested item, please contact 
me at (615) 770-6884. Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

David Foster, Chief 
Utilities Division 

C: A. Scott Ross, Esq 
Douglas C. Walther, Esq 

Telephone 615.741.2904, Toll-Free 1.800.342.8359, Facsimile 615.741.5015 
www.tn.gov/tra 

www.facebook.com/tntra 



Tennessee Regulatory Authority 
First Data Request 

1. How many meters are currently active throughout Atmos serving area in 
the state of Tennessee? 

2. How many meters are currently being read by wireless technology? 

3. How many meters are currently being manually read? Provide a schedule 
detailing the date these meters will transition to wireless reading? 

4. Provide the estimated cost savings over the next three years once all 
meters in the Atmos serving area transitioned to wireless reading 
technology (as opposed to manual reading). 


